September 03, 2019

     
The September 03, 2019 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards

Trustees absent: None
    
 Also physically present: Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Sergeant Aaron Hodgson with Minier Police Department, John Frye with Republic Services, Tony Moore with Republic Services.

Moore and Frye addressed the board for a Q&A session and provided additional information about the services offered by the company. Moore noted that the RFP is not committing the board to anything, it is simply a request for pricing on services offered. There were some changes discussed that will be reflected in the RFP. Curbside recycling and bulk pickup were discussed. There was also conversation regarding how accounts would be handled for residents that leave over the winter. The board discussed the current ordinance regarding garbage pickup and this will be reviewed and amended by Attorney Gifford for the next meeting.  


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Schultz to approve the 08/20/2019 minutes as written.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards. Nayes: None

Sergeant Hodgson reported for the Police Department. There was nothing out of the ordinary over the past month.

Schopp addressed the board. Water loss is up about 6%. This loss reflects Corn Daze and Fire Department Water Fights. Schopp was on site all week last week and assisted in the work on many ongoing projects. Construction and dirt work is continuing at Westside Park.   


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Williams to Approve Monthly Bills As Presented and Allowed; General Fund $8,873.95; Operation and Maintenance $3,693.20; Imig Park $10,258.30.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards.
Nayes: None

The Clerk reported that Ivan Hernandez with Bulldogs Soccer Team will be at the next board meeting to discuss the soccer fields and insurance.
Keneipp stated that the Kiwanis Club met on August 28 and they have decided to move the annual Christmas Parade to November 30th at 4:00 pm. The Firehouse will most likely not be available for the VIP Room.  

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier to adjourn at 8:30 p.m. 

Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards.
 Nayes: None.
_______________________




_____________________

Clerk, Heidi Mugler  




            President, Neil Keneipp
